
 1 

 

Meeting of National Focal Points (NFPs) of Small Island Developing States (SIDS)  

05 – 06 August 2022, St Johns, Antigua  

By: P. Lawrence Duguman, PNG SDG Focal Person (SFP) 

Theme: “Enhancing coherence in the implementation of the SAMOA Pathway, 
and SDGs: A Focus on SIDS Finance issues and the Fourth SIDS International 
Conference”  

I would like to thank UN-OHRLLS  for  the Report on Financing for Development on SIDS which 
provides evidence of various varying degrees of challenges faced by SIDS particularly in the 
aftermath of the Covid-19 pandemic and the practical recommendations.  

Papua New Guinea is grateful for the support it continues to receive from the bilateral and 
multilateral development partners through technical assistance, loans, and grants that 
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economy and grow the SME sector, the Government allocated PGK180 million to two 
commercial banks to provide collateral-free and low-interest loans to SMEs.  

Question 1. What immediate steps should SIDS and their development 
partners take to addressing finance needs for effective COVID-
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climate change. The Kyoto Protocol was signed in 1997 and ratified in 2000, and in 2009 PNG 
supported the Copenhagen Accord and commitments which aims at reducing greenhouse gas 
(GHG) emissions by 50 percent by 2030 towards becoming a carbon neutral country by 2050.  

Again in 2015, PNG became signatory to the Paris Agreement which aimed for member 
countries to strengthen their global response to the threat of climate change in terms of 
adaptation and mitigation, strengthening of the financial flows, introduction of new and 
aff
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Through funding made available from World Bank and the Australian Government, the PNG 
Government was able to fund preliminary research, analysis and proof of concept for the 
World Bank's Child Nutrition and Social Protection Project that is linked to achieving the SDG 
target 1.3 in implementing nationally appropriate social protection systems and measures for 
all. This program aims to increase nutrition and purchasing power in selected provinces 
through multi-sectoral interventions at the individual, household and structural levels.  

In 2020 during the pandemic era, PNG began a program called Markets, Economic Recovery 
and Inclusion (MERI) in partnership with the PNG Department for Community Development 
and Religion and UN Women. The program focuses on improving market governance and 
facilities, revising and implementing the National Policy on the Informal Economy, and 
training financial management and business skills to market vendors and women 
entrepreneurs. The program targeted microfinance providers to offer affordable loans to 
vendors to rebuild businesses or start new ventures. A framework for business incubator 
facilities was developed, and SME centres were established for women to incubate and grow 
their MSMEs.  


